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	Angelus Letter

23 September 2021

LETTER #138
St. Pius of Pietrelcina
Dear Parish Family,

WHAT YOU NEED TO KNOW FOR THIS WEEKEND
 
Friday Mass at 8AM with Fr. Valencheck
Friday Confessions at 4PM
                       
Saturday Mass at 8AM with Fr. Morris
Saturday Confessions at 9:30AM   
Saturday Mass at 4:30PM* with Fr. Thomas Mosher
 
Sunday Mass at 9AM with Fr. Valencheck
Sunday Mass at 11AM with Fr. Morris
Sunday Mass at 1PM with Fr. Bede OSB
 
*CHANGE IN THE SCHEDULE: The Rev. Thomas L. Mosher will be the celebrant at the 4:30PM Mass this weekend. Fr. Mosher who hails from St. Sebastian Parish is the pastor of Annunciation of the Blessed Virgin Mary Parish in Ludlow, Vermont. He is celebrating his 40th anniversary as a priest.  
 
BREAKING NEWS
 
After this letter was already written, this news came in from Bishop Malesic:

A message from the Most Reverend Edward C. Malesic, Bishop of the Catholic Diocese of Cleveland, on the passing of Bishop Emeritus Anthony M. Pilla.
 

It is with deep sadness that I share with the Catholic community of the Diocese of Cleveland the news of the passing this morning of Bishop Anthony M. Pilla. Bishop Pilla died peacefully at his personal residence. In my short time as the bishop of Cleveland I came to know Bishop Pilla as a very warm, kind-hearted and deeply faithful shepherd, always dedicated to the people of the diocese. He was generous with his time and sharing his knowledge and concern for the diocese with me. As a leader in the national Church, Bishop Pilla was an inspiration and example to me throughout my priesthood and in my years as a bishop. I felt so welcomed by him when I came to the Diocese of Cleveland, a Church that he loved so much.  As a leader in the community and a friend to so many, he will be greatly missed.
 
Please join me in offering prayers for Bishop Pilla and his family. May Bishop Pilla rest in the peace of Christ.
 
Funeral arrangements will be forthcoming.
RELIC OF ST. PIUS OF PIETRELCINA
 
Most people are more familiar with this saint under the name St. Padre Pio whose feast day is today (Thursday.) We have a particular connection with this saint. If you visit the former baptistery of our church, located in the northeast corner, you will find a relic of him along with a sign that says he is patron saint of, among other things, those experiencing stress. With all that is going on in the world, perhaps it wouldn’t be a bad idea to come in and ask for his intercession! If you can’t make it in to the church, here is a prayer:

Dear Padre Pio, you called us to, “Pray, hope and don’t worry.” Intercede on our behalf and give us courage and build up our hope in the Lord whenever facing difficulties in this life.”
 
He is also patron saint of civil defense volunteers and adolescents. Happy Feast Day one and all!

UNRULY GREENWOOD
 
Last week on the corner of Greenwood and Elmdale there was a major water pipe break. I went to walk Chester and by the time I got back there was a healthy stream flowing down both Elmdale and Greenwood. The city was contacted and help was sent right out. Water was shut off for a couple of hours to the church and rectory while the pipe was replaced. The hole in the pipe wasn’t all that large but the pressure in that pipe is particularly high (that is why the hydrant is painted white on top) and so it pumped out an extraordinary amount of water. This still evidenced by a rather rough patch on the road while they wait for the ground to settle. (They had to dig quite deep.)

It was also noticed that there are a few potholes on Greenwood that are strategically located right where one would be pulling into our church parking lot. A call was made to Akron 311 to get those patched. 

Breaking news! The potholes were repaired the very next morning! Way to go City of Akron!
 
 
LETTERS FROM THE FORGOTTEN CABINET
 
Last week I told you about an ancient filing cabinet that had been locked since before I came to St. Sebastian Parish. We finally had it opened and found a treasure trove of old letters going back to 1928. So much of our correspondences these days are done electronically (including this one!) and I wonder how much of our history will be lost because there won’t be anything to find in 100 years and read.

This week I went through the letters from the diocese from 1928. Being that this was the first year of the parish, there wasn’t too much in the category of general correspondences. There was a “complimentary copy” of His Holiness Pius X’s encyclical on the Catholic Priesthood sent out by Bishop Schrembs. There was a letter reminding priests about a priest retreat that would be taking place at St. Mary Seminary on Ansel Road. This is where our major seminary was located before it moved out to Wickliffe. You can still see the grand old building today though now it is a shelter for women.

The letter is very . . . well, let’s just say it probably wouldn’t go over very well today.

You will please bring your cassock, surplus, white stole and biretta, and be in time for supper on the opening day at 6PM. You will please register at once in the main lobby on coming to the seminary.
 
You will instruct your people to apply to the nearest priest for sick calls or for other necessary parochial functions.
 
No parish appointments of any kind will be accepted as an excuse for absence from the Retreat.
 
Inasmuch as the opening conference lays the foundation and gives, as it were, the keynote of the entire retreat, it is imperative that everyone be present at the opening conference . . . (to come late) would put you out of harmony with the entire setting of the Retreat, and expose you to the danger of becoming a source of distraction to others. . . Anyone who fails to put in an appearance . . . will be excluded from this Retreat and ordered to make a special private Retreat in a religious house which I shall designate.
 
By order of the right Reverend Bishop
 
On September 20th, in observance of the dedication of St. Thomas Hospital, the Universe Bulletin (the diocesan newspaper at the time) was printing up extra copies to be sent to Akron parishes to be given away for free to all parishioners. “It is profusely illustrated, and covers the occasion in a very thorough manner.”

You might remember that when our parish was founded, Monsignor Zwisler had his residence in St. Thomas Hospital in return for being of spiritual guidance to the nurses until such time that a rectory could be established.

This is probably more than I will typically share with you all at once from these files, but there was a shortage of news this week! I hope you enjoy them as much as I do.

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT
 
TO GIVE TO THE PARISH: https://www.stsebastian.org/donate
TO GIVE TO THE FOUNDATION: https://www.stsebastian.org/foundation/donate
PRAYERS FOR THE SICK
Please keep all of our sick and distressed in your prayers:

Annette Bailey, Karen Brugmann, Megan Brugmann, Jill Buffa, Regina Buhalak, Dan Canale, Christopher Casey, Emilio Cheuy, Rita Cummings, Anthony D’Attoma, Vince DelMedico, Marjorie DeLuca, Melane Francis, Rita Buhalak Gossford, Robert Hickey, Phil Hochstetler, John and Terry Hogan, Rich Huber, Ann Hubiak, Carolyn Jeske, Janet Kendrick, Jean Labate, Myrna Marple, Don Matis, Ken Minrovic, Betty O’Hara, Keith Pecek, Robert Rader, Mary Ricks, Nancy Ropchock, Aaron Salisbury, Ann Sandvick, Michael Schnetzer, John Schultz, Cory Schulz, Tom Smith and Steve Watral.

God bless you,

Fr. Valencheck.

St. Sebastian, pray for us.

St. Mary, pray for us.

St. Pius of Pietrelcina, pray for us.



	


	

	


